
10 Feb 2016

Station Road
Wood Green
London
N22 7ST

Dear Elen Roberts

Conversion of section 8 short inspection to a section 5 inspection of Heartlands 
High School

I am writing on behalf of Her Majesty's Chief Inspector of Education, Children's Services and 
Skills to confirm that your school's short inspection under section 8 of the Education Act 
2005 will convert to an inspection under section 5 of that Act. Her Majesty's Chief Inspector 
has the power, under section 9 of the Education Act 2005 to treat an inspection under 
section 8 as if it were under section 5.

I have decided to convert the short inspection because I have identified signs of 
improvement.

I will lead the section 5 inspection and will be accompanied by a team of Ofsted Inspectors.

I will share the inspection findings verbally with you at the end of the section 5 inspection, 
and report them later in the section 5 inspection report. The School inspection handbook 
explains the judgments made by inspectors under section 5 inspections. 

Yours sincerely,

Helen Matthews


